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April 15, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Attached is an ordinance providing for the proposed sale of a five-acre parcel of surplus residential real property referred to as the “Rolph Property,” located in rural King County within Council District Nine.  The property was originally purchased by King County’s Department of Transportation, Roads Services Division (Roads), as part of the Taylor Creek Restoration Project and is commonly known as the “Rolph Property.”  To accommodate the Buyer’s plan to purchase the property as part of a 1031 tax deferred exchange, action by the council before the end of May is requested.
Subject Property
The Rolph Property (tax parcel #511240-0045) is located at 22629 SE 206th Street just east of Highway 169 and north of the City of Maple Valley.  The property is zoned R-5 and has available electricity but no sewer or public water.  The property is encumbered by easements for planting, driveway and gas-lines and also has fragile slope and wetland setbacks.  
As the subject property was not ultimately required for the Taylor Creek Restoration Project, the Facilities Management Division (FMD) declared the property surplus in August 2007.  
Proposed Sale 
In 2007, the property was marketed for sale subject to the requirement for extensive repairs due to serious vandalism which rendered the improvements uninhabitable.  Two proposed sales both failed as the purchasers determined that the costs to bring the property up to code were prohibitive.  FMD subsequently re-marketed the property in October 2009, specifying that King County would not accept offers contingent on the condition of the now boarded-up improvements.  Although the property was appraised at $170,000, the only offer received has been for $140,000 on an all cash basis from John and Petra Hansen.  The Hansens have provided proof of funds for this purchase. 
FMD recommends council approval of this proposed sale based on the current depressed condition of the market, the poor condition of the property and the qualified all cash buyers.  
Should you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive 
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council  

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management & Budget (OMB)

Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, OMB
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)
Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Roads Services Division, DOT
